ST. NATHY'S COLLEGE BOARD OF MANAGEMENT AGREED REPORT

A meeting of the Board of Management took place via Zoom conferencing on 27th April 2021 at 7:30pm. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted.

Principal's Report:

As is mandatory at board meetings Child Protection and student behaviour was discussed. Year Head Meetings and Pastoral Care Committee Meetings continue to take place as scheduled every two weeks.

The Principal told the board that he had applied to the Department of Social Inclusion for extra resources for the increased numbers of foreign students attending the college from the local EROC centre. The Department he said did not give a commitment to granting these extra resources.

It was noted that there might be an issue with the enrolment of a particular incoming student. The Principal informed a member of the board about grant funded building works that were sanctioned by the Department.

Principal's Business:

There was no financial report as the draft budget for the next academic year is currently being prepared.

Angela Mitchell gave a very informative presentation to the board on ACE- Ireland School Cultural Initiative. The chairperson of the board thanked her for her excellent presentation and it was agreed that a Leadership team be assembled consisting of school management and teachers re. the proposed introduction of the programme.

The next meeting of the Board will take place on Tuesday 25th May 2021 at 7:30 p.m. The Finance Subcommittee will meet at 7:00 p.m.